September 19, 2008

To: Mayor John Hieftje  and  members of city council.

From: Fourth and Fifth Avenue   Block “Committee”

Dear Mayor Hieftje and Members of City Council:

As involved, interested citizens and residents of the downtown neighborhood that includes the blocks of 4th and 5th Avenues between William and Packard Street, we formally request and urge you and the Ann Arbor City Council to appoint a study committee to investigate and document the historic significance of these blocks and to make recommendations to City Council regarding the establishment of a historic district to preserve and protect the stalwart historic houses that line these streets.   

Much loved and admired by all for its historic ambiance, the uninterrupted pattern of 19th and early 20th century houses, church and funeral parlor provides walkers and drivers, with not only a beautiful view, but a sense of Ann Arbor’s history – a sense of place

These blocks provide a lovely transition into the downtown area on the south side of the downtown DDA area, in a similar way that the Old West Side (a designated historic district) relates to its western edge. Ann Arbor’s downtown neighborhoods are not only our most historic, they are among our most livable.  They provide dense, walkable, even affordable urban neighborhoods that have the advantage of interesting architecture, superior craftsmanship and materials, mature trees and vegetation, and sustainable environmental elements. 

Development pressures threaten to erode and even destroy this part of our neighborhood, depriving our citizens of the diverse architecture and streetscapes that speak to the wishes put forward by our citizens, as they are asked to participate in downtown “visioning” focus groups.   Indeed, all resultant plans for the development of the city have encouraged protection of the historic residential neighborhoods that border the downtown. In fact, the value of this neighborhood has been recognized over the years by having properties formerly protected by historic designation, by having its streetscapes depicted in various publications about Ann Arbor, and by the interest of a wide group of citizens in its preservation

Thank you for the work you do on behalf of downtown neighborhoods and for taking seriously this request. 

Sincerely, 

John and Cathleen Schulenberg     445 S. 4th Ave.  734 662 2639

Peter and Katharine Kelley     228 Packard corner 5th/ Division

6681344
Tom and Martina Luczak       438 S  Fifth Ave.  734 747 6781
Anne Eisen       442 South 4th Ave.  734 646 1651
Deanna Relyea and Piotr Michalowski    451 S  4th  734 761 7647
Jill Anthony and David Stevenson    209 Packard   734 739-6898

Thomas and Shirley Zempel 434 S. 4th Ave.  734 668 1358

